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Chairman Randy LeBlanc Called the meeting to order at 6:05 pm.
Attendance

Present:

Randall J. LeBlanc

Cathyann Harris

Diane P. LeBlanc

Kristine A. Mackin

Joseph P. LaCava

Absent: none

Councillor LaCava moved approval of the minutes from October 7, 2019. The motion was approved on a voice vote. 
Chis Gamble informed the Chair that he was recording the meeting. 
17-80 Resurfacing Parkview Road

Councillor LaCava moved to hear form off committee members. The motion was approved on a voice vote. Councillor McLaughlin said the City engineer will be reviewing the draft betterment calculation. Chairman LeBlanc asked Councillor McLaughlin about the parts of Parkview Road that are private versus public. Councillor Diane LeBlanc asked about different formulas for assessing betterments. Chairman LeBlanc asked the Clerk to read a law opinion.  Chairman Mclaughlin reviewed the issues that need to be ironed out with the City Engineer. Councillor Harris said she heard that this street was used as a cut through and look at the public use as a reason for reducing the betterment. Councillor McLaughlin said that these streets are getting much more traffic than they used to before apps that rout traffic came online.  Councillor Mackin said if you narrow a road it will slow down traffic and that signage be used to stop though traffic and to remove the directions from travel apps.  Councillor Diane LeBlanc moved to lay the matter on the table. The motion was approved on a voice vote.   
17-25 Street Opening 760 Winter
Councillor LaCava moved approval. Councillor LaCava moved to hear from all off committee members. Councillor Darcy spoke in favor of the street opening. Chairman LeBlanc asked the petitioner explained the issues with the waterline and sewer line. Chairman LeBlanc and Mr. Casazza spoke about the different types of pipes that have been used. Mr. Chiasson reviewed a number of issues that require the sewer line to be replaced.  Chairman LeBlanc asked how many trenches there would be. Director Chiasson said we would end up with one repaved trench.  Director Chiasson said the trench will be about 30 feet wide. The motion was approved on a voice vote and the matter was forwarded to the full Council with a recommendation for approval. 
Resolution Dedicated Bike Lanes
Councillor Darcy presented power point slides showing the bike lanes and path. Councillors LaCava and Mackin said they find the current configuration dangerous and supported Councillor Darcy’s approach. Jennifer Rose expressed concern about disturbing the woods. Councillor Harris spoke in support of the plan. Ann Clifford from the Paine Estate expressed concern about a bike path running through the woods. Councillor Darcy said his plan is to use the excising path and to replace the crushed stone that has washed away over time. Councillor Mackin moved to send a request to the traffic commission to review the plan. Councillor Mackin moved to lay the matter on the table.

Councillor Mackin moved to adjourn. 

Councillor Diane LeBlanc said there was another item that she wanted to take from he table.

Chairman LeBlanc ruled that the motion to table was not debatable and that the motion to adjourn had to be disposed of before Councillor Diane LeBlanc could move to take a matter from the table. 
Councillor Harris requested a roll call.

Roll Call:

Cathyann Harris Yes

Diane P. LeBlanc No

Kristine A. Mackin Yes

Joseph P. LaCava Yes

Randall J. LeBlanc Yes

The Committee adjourned at 7:09 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Joseph W. Vizard
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